March 9, 2004

Dr. Jeffrey B. Dembo, Chair

University Senate Council

153 Bowman Hall

Campus  40506-0059

Dear Jeff:

I am writing concerning the feasibility of the joint undergraduate engineering programs in Civil and Mechanical Engineering.  As you know, these two programs are part of the Statewide Engineering Plan and involve B.S. degrees that would be jointly conferred by UK and Western Kentucky University.  Statewide Engineering has a long and often contentious history involving in its various programs four public universities, extensive involvement by the Council on Postsecondary Education (CPE), and most recently a surprising and troubling intervention by the General Assembly.

The basic curricula for the two programs have been agreed upon for some time, but reaching an acceptable understanding about the administration and oversight of the programs has been more difficult.  However, I believe we now have reached a level of agreement about those matters that our engineering faculty endorse.

From a financial and resource perspective, these two programs are feasible.  In fact, the General Assembly has appropriated a million dollars to be distributed among the four institutions in support of this effort.  UK has been receiving on a nonrecurring basis about $250,000 per year to support our contributions thus far, and we believe this is an adequate level of support for UK's roles in the programs.  Official approval of the program should result in this appropriation becoming recurring.

Each program will need to be evaluated ultimately for accreditation by the Accreditation Board for Engineering and Technology (ABET).  We will monitor the implementation of the two programs carefully and look forward to the feedback from ABET in order to make certain that the two programs meet the criteria for accredited engineering education.

Both programs are administratively feasible and for several important reasons have the administration's strong support.  Given the complicated nature of these two programs, I would be happy to attend the next Senate Council meeting to answer questions that Council might have.  Thank you for your consideration of these programs.

Sincerely,

Michael T. Nietzel, Provost

cc:  Robert Grossman, Chemistry

      Phil Kraemer, Associate Provost 
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